
 
 

22 May 2025 

 

Dear Parents / Guardians  

We are writing to inform you that the Trustees of BGLC and the CEO of TMET have granted permission 

for an additional INSET (In-Service Training) day at the start of the summer term.  This means that school 

will now be closed to students on Thursday 28th August. 

This one-off change is a direct result of our recent merger with TMET.  Over the summer term, significant 

new systems, hardware, and software will be installed across the campus.  To ensure a smooth and 

effective transition, it is essential that all school staff receive comprehensive training on these new 

resources. 

Ordinarily, the start of a new term requires its own set of training to prepare staff for the term ahead. 

Given the scale of the changes and the necessity for thorough training on the new systems, we have 

concluded that there is insufficient time to deliver all the required training within the usual timeframe. 

We understand that this additional day of closure may cause some inconvenience, and we sincerely 

apologise for any disruption this may cause to your family arrangements.  However, this vital training is 

crucial to ensure that all staff are well-prepared to operate efficiently and safely with the new systems 

from the beginning of the new term.  

The summer term will now commence for students on Friday 29th August. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation as we navigate this exciting period of transition. 

Yours sincerely  

 

W Teece  

Headteacher 
 

 


